High Fence Hunting of Big Game 

WHEREAS, over 700 registered captive cervid (deer and elk) facilities in Michigan raise domesticated deer and elk as “livestock” for the purpose of supplying high fence hunting operations, and
 
WHEREAS, cervids are fed and confined in these facilities at densities of up to 10,000 per square mile in contrast to the Michigan DNR recommended 20 deer per square mile,  and
 
 WHEREAS, excessive population density is a primary risk factor for wildlife diseases such as Chronic Wasting Disease (CWD) and Bovine Tuberculosis, and
 
WHEREAS, CWD has rapidly spread from an isolated region in Colorado to 12 states and 2 Canadian Providences in the past 6 years, with linkages to the captive cervid industry and the movement of infected animals around the country, and
 
WHEREAS, recent DNR Audit results of Wisconsin captive cervid operations resulted in 460 violations in 525 facilities including offences such as deliberate release of unwanted whitetail deer, unreported escapes, insufficient record keeping to allow tracking of infected animals and inadequate fencing to prevent escape, and
 
WHEREAS, the first year financial impact of CWD in Wisconsin is estimated at $12.5 million in direct expenditures and $50 million in direct economic loss due to 12-15 percent decline in deer hunters, along with an estimated $20 million second year cost, and 

WHEREAS, since CWD causing prion persists in the environment unless incinerated at 1500 degrees, Wisconsin will have CWD in it’s free ranging deer herd for the foreseeable future and suffer an ongoing drain of sportsmen dollars to manage the disease, and

WHEREAS, Michigan demonstrates a long and proud heritage of effectively managing 
our free ranging deer, elk and moose populations and has learned many valuable 
scientific lessons from the Bovine Tuberculosis outbreak, and 
WHEREAS, the general public overwhelmingly opposes high fence “trophy” hunting 
which exposes traditional sport hunting to increased anti-hunting sentiment, and
 
WHEREAS, the practice of high fence big game hunting exposes free ranging deer and 
elk to potentially catastrophic wildlife diseases and diminishes the image of all Michigan 
hunters while benefiting a relatively few business owners and financially privileged 
individuals, now 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Michigan United Conservation Clubs opposes 
the practice of hunting big game in high fenced enclosures. 

Unanimously approved by the Board Tomahawk Archers and District 2, February 2004; and supported by Michigan Resource Stewards; approved by District 20 
Staff Comments: Staff supports. 
